
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

Westbrook Village Pickleball Club


April 13, 2023


Present:	 	 Vince Lodato (President)

	 	 	 Nancy Millard (Vice President)

	 	 	 Skip Desaulniers (Treasurer)

	 	 	 Karin Millner (Secretary)


CALL TO ORDER/QUORUM VALIDATION 

Vince called the meeting to order with a quorum at 1:02pm


COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Jamboree:  	 Kelly reported that there will be no jamboree in May and futures dates have 

                        not been selected.


Outreach:	 Lois had nothing to report


Social:		 Laura reported on the Aloha Party held on March 31st.  She thanked all the 

	 	 volunteers.  It was a great success.

	 	 The annual party for next year has been set for March 9, 2024.  Debbie Baker 

	 	 and her committee are in charge.


TREASURER’S REPORT 

Skip reported the end of March balance was $22,541.60.  Income for March was $3,540 and 
expenses were $3,590.


He also presented a chart showing cost of capital improvements that have been requested.


CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT REQUEST 

It was voted on and passed to submit a request to the HOA for wall padding for center courts 
and pavers for rock areas around the courts.


It was also voted on and passed to submit a request for permission for the pickleball club to 
purchase a bike rack for the west courts and a practice board.


REC COMMITTEE AD HOC COMMITTEE 

A committee has been formed to resolve court mapping issues.  The committee consists of:


Mike Barnett and Jdee representing the WBV pickleball club

Nancy Millard and Kim Foley representing APPL

Jan Lawlor, Max Allen and Kim Mraz representing the HOA

2 persons who are resident pickleball players but not club members




Vince thanked the ad hoc committee members.


Meeting was adjourned at 2:45

Minutes submitted by Karin Millner



